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Summary of the meeting of December 17, 2003

The General Committee met, under the chairmanship of Ambassador Salvador Rodezno, Permanent Representative of Honduras to the OAS, to consider the items on the order of business, document CP/CG-1562/03, and decided as follows: 

1. Reports of the General Secretariat on the Activities of the Unit for the Promotion of Democracy (CP/doc.3756/03), (CP/doc.3777/03), and (CP/doc.3802/03)
The Permanent Council, at its meetings of June 26, September 10, and December 17, 2003, had forwarded to the General Committee for consideration the reports of the General Secretariat on the activities of the UPD for the first, second, and third quarters of 2003, documents CP/doc.3756/03, CP/doc.3777/03, and CP/doc.3802/03, respectively.

The Executive Coordinator of the UPD presented those documents, and the Committee decided to take note of them and to report back to the Permanent Council in due course on the comments made by delegations.
2. Draft Work Plan of the Unit for the Promotion of Democracy for 2004 (CP/doc.3807/03)

The Executive Coordinator of the UPD presented that document.  The Committee decided to submit to the Permanent Council a revised version of the document, which would include the amendments proposed by some delegations during the meeting.
3. Promotion of Corporate Social Responsibility in the Hemisphere (CP/doc.3784/03)

The Chair pointed out that the Plan of Action of the Third Summit of the Americas supported “the continued analysis and consideration in the OAS of corporate social responsibility” and a discussion of “ways to promote the development, adoption and implementation by the business community of principles of good conduct that will advance corporate social and environmental responsibility.”

For its part, resolution AG/RES. 1953 (XXXIII-O/03), “Promotion of Corporate Social Responsibility in the Hemisphere,” proposed that further progress be made on that topic, by means inter alia of its promotion and the exchange of experiences and information so as to coordinate and strengthen cooperation activities in the area of corporate social responsibility. 


Ms. Sheila Donovan, Director, Department of Program Development of the Executive Secretariat of the Inter-American Agency for Cooperation and Development (IACD), presented that report.   The Committee decided to take note of it and of the comments made by delegations and in due course to present a revised version of the report to the Permanent Council. 

4. Consideration of the Study on the Organizational Structure and Personnel Framework of the General Secretariat (Management Study)
The Chair recalled that the Management Study had been presented pursuant to the mandate set out in resolution AG/RES. 1909 (XXXII-O/02), which established that a study should be conducted for the twofold purpose of improving the efficiency and effectiveness of the General Secretariat in implementing its mandates and controlling personnel costs.
Moreover, in resolution AG/RES. 1974 (XXXIII-O/03), the Permanent Council was instructed to analyze the preliminary and the final recommendations of the Management Study and authorized to implement the study’s recommendations, as needed, for the purpose of improving the Secretariat’s efficiency and effectiveness in carrying out its mandates and controlling its personnel and overall costs.  

The Chair said that on November 19, 2003, the consulting firm of Deloitte & Touche had presented to the Permanent Council the final report on the Study on the Organizational Structure and Personnel Framework of the General Secretariat and that on that occasion the Council had taken note of the report and had decided to forward it to the General Committee and the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs (CAAP) for them to consider it and transmit their comments thereon to the Permanent Council.  
He also reported that he had held informal talks on the matter with the heads of some delegations and had held a meeting with representatives of the regional groups and the delegations of Canada and the United States to examine the topic. At said meeting, the Chair of the CAAP, Ambassador Elsworth John, had described how his Committee intended to address the topic and the progress made thus far. 
The Chair of the CAAP then gave a detailed presentation on the matter. After an exchange of views, the Committee decided to take note of the comments expressed by delegations.  It considered that the General Committee, in defining its policies and designing its plan of action in that regard, would first need to see results from the CAAP’s analysis. 
5. Other business
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.
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